VILLAGE OF MAMARONECK

REGULAR MEETING

BOARD OF TRAFFIC COMMISSIONERS

MARCH 11, 2009

PRESENT:

Dr. Myron Tannenbaum, Chairman




Mr. John Barney




Mr. Joseph Castellani




Mr. Harry Hazelwood




Mr. Joseph Mazzullo 
Mr. Carlo Reca







Police Officer Charles Deshensky, Police Department Liaison

ABSENT:

Mr. Rod Brendolan, Fire Department liaison

OTHERS:

Norman S. Rosenblum, Old Rye Neck Association member




Andy Landau, Continental View Board Chairman

RECORDING

SECRETARY:
Anne Hohlweck

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Tannenbaum called the meeting to order at 7:34 p.m.

1.  LETTER FROM OLD RYE NECK ASSOCIATION

A letter from Mr. Rosenblum, dated February 17, 2009 was reviewed and discussed.

Traffic concerns at 1035 East Boston Post Road were expressed as motorists are cutting through the connecting road from the Boston Post Road to the Parkway at a high rate of speed, and trying to beat the traffic light.  Many of the residents of Continental View are young families with children, and elderly people.  

They asked if speed bumps can be installed to slow down the traffic.  Chairman Tannenbaum said speed bumps are not permitted.  It is a village owned street.

Mr. Hazelwood added that the village will not install speed bumps on a village street.  

Chairman Tannenbaum said that when a motorist hits a speed bump at a high rate of speed and damages result, litigation can commence to recover those damages.

Much discussion followed for possible solutions.

It was suggested that the road be a one way street with no exit. Mr. Barney questioned no through traffic.  Mr. Reca said that the Fire Department will need to get in and out of the street with ease.    

Mr. Mazzullo suggested a stop sign at the bottom of the hill.

Mr. Reca suggested that a sign be placed such as “Yield to Pedestrians”. 

Chairman Tannenbaum said that signs are not effective.

Mr. Landau brought up for discussion the idea of a cobblestone roadway.  It was agreed that this will slow down traffic, however Mr. Mazzullo said it would not be easy to plow.  The Village plows the road. Continental View plows too.    

It was thought that a new component of rubber cobblestone might be available.  

Chairman Tannenbaum suggested a code enforcement officer but it could have an impact on the residents getting tickets too.  

Chairman Tannenbaum thought the best solution would be a stop sign where the road levels out.  

Mr. Mazzullo said it is an inexpensive way to deal with the problem.

Chairman Tannenbaum suggested that Mr. Landau take pictures randomly and report back.  He said that the Traffic Board would like to solve this problem.

In bringing this discussion to a close, Chairman Tannenbaum said they are happy to support this effort.  He suggested that the association hold its own meeting, and then report back to the Traffic Board.

PALMER AVENUE PARKING

Chairman Tannenbaum said that parking lines are to be added on Palmer Avenue north side so that eight cars can park properly.  

Hr. Hazelwood said there was no vote, but it was approved.  He will go to the DPW.

MAMARONECK AVENUE SCHOOL TRAFFIC CONCERNS
Chairman Tannenbaum said that the County agreed to move the bus stop to the other side of the intersection by the Village Inn.

Mr. Hazelwood said that all sign changes that were agreed to were done.

Concerning the signs on Gertrude Avenue, the school was involved in this decision.  

The signs were removed resulting in the signs now not conforming to the Code. The Code needs to be adjusted.  

Chairman Tannenbaum said that a Traffic memo needs to go to the Village Attorney concerning changes in the Code.

Chairman Tannenbaum said that a recommendation is to be made to the Trustees to Vote on this matter. 

Mr. Hazelwood said the School Board must come back for a meeting.

Mr. Barney questioned who gave them permission to remove the signs without changing the Code.

Mr. Castellani asked if it was even ethical to take them down.

Chairman Tannenbaum said that it is unusual to reverse a decision.  The traffic commissioners and school personnel spent a great deal of time on this matter already as to what signs to put up.

Mr. Barney asked what sign were put up.  Chairman Tannenbaum said Mamaroneck to Ralph Avenue.

Also, signs read that parking is prohibited from 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. on school days on the south side of Gertrude Avenue from the driveway exiting the Mamaroneck Avenue School to a point 40’ west of Mamaroneck Avenue, except in the drop off and pick up area from 8:00 a.m. - 9:00 a.m and 2:00 p.m. to 3:30 p.m. on school days.  There was no request for Derman Avenue.  

The back of the school is now the drop off area.  The back area is now the main entrance.  Buses should go back.

Mr. Hazelwood will send a note to the Village Attorney on correcting the signage code.

Chairman Tannenbaum then said he will make a phone call.  He said it is unusual to change the Code without a Vote.

OLD BUSINESS

Reverend James Taylor

At the February 9, 2009 meeting Reverend James Taylor expressed concern about the traffic light at Mamaroneck Avenue and Hillside.  He said it is difficult to make a left turn onto Hillside.  He suggested putting an arrow there when traveling southbound on Mamaroneck Avenue and turning onto Hillside.  This will improve the flow of traffic as well.  

Tony looked at the traffic light and concluded that the change could not take place at that location.  He cannot put on a left turn arrow.

Ms. Nancy Tumm

Ms. Tumm continues to express concerns about there not being a crosswalk at Mamaroneck Avenue and Mt. Pleasant.  A crosswalk is not possible without reprogramming the light at Mt. Pleasant.  Ms. Tumm is now going to a higher authority.

Discussion will continue at a later date.

Mr. Rod Brendolan

The Traffic Commission wishes a speedy recovery to Rod Brendolan.

2. FEBRUARY MEETING MINUTES 

The following corrections were made to the February Minutes as follows:

Page 1, second to last sentence replace ‘coming out of’ with ‘going into’…

Page 6, Old Business – replace last name Tomlin to Tumm in sentence one and two.

**  
CHAIRMAN TANNENBAUM MOVED TO APPROVE THE   


   FEBRUARY 9, 2009 MINUTES AS AMENDED.


**     MOTION PASSED WITH TWO (2) ABSTENTIONS  

   (MR. BRENDOLAN AND MR. MAZZULLO).

      **     MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

NEW BUSINESS  


Chairman Tannenbaum brought up the subject of the Diamond Car Wash on Halstead Avenue.  He noted that the amount of day workers hanging out in that area and their standing in the road is causing a dangerous situation for motorists.  


Mr. Mazzullo said that the Mamaroneck police officers cannot go near them.  


Contractors in trucks stop at the Hess station on Mamaroneck Avenue and pick up the day laborers. Neighbors have taken pictures.  


A no stopping sign was put up.  Mr. Hazelwood said it was taken down.  

The elimination of parking spots by the car wash can help with this problem.  The officer said to leave one space.  However, it will have an impact on residents who park there.

He suggested that the owner put out cones.  Chairman Tannenbaum said he will look into this.

STREET SIGNS

Mr. Reca noted that the street signs are missing at Brook and Melbourne.

Also, at Union and Ward the sign was down and pulled out of the ground.

Mr. Hazelwood will advise the DPW.  

No other new business was reported.
ADJOURNMENT

**
CHAIRMAN TANNENBAUM MOVED TO ADJOURN THE MEETING.

**
MR. HAZELWOOD SECONDED.

**  MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m.
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